Safe Drinking Water Act Fee Changes

As many readers undoubtedly know, a proposed increase in the Safe Drinking Water Act fee, necessary to offset recent EPA regulations, clocked out of the legislative process and became effective when it was published in the State Register in February. The fee increase will be reflected in the bills that will be mailed to public water systems in July 2012, and public water systems should budget for approximately twenty to twenty-five percent increase. 

As a result of getting the fee increase, DHEC will continue to collect and analyze disinfection byproduct (DBP) compliance samples for all public water systems in the state. Also, once EPA finalizes the Unregulated Contaminant Monitoring Rule 3, DHEC staff will be able to determine if that monitoring can be conducted under the fee program. 

As time approaches for public water systems to begin or transition to Stage 2 DBP Rule monitoring, a letter will be sent to each affected public water system identifying sampling sites that systems chose in their Initial Distribution System Evaluations. Since many sampling locations have changed, DHEC staff may need to contact public water system staff for assistance in finding new sampling locations.

It may also be of interest to note that DHEC will be coordinating the sampling of systems that wholesale water and the systems that purchase from them during the same general time frame in order to get a better understanding of the relative DBP levels in the combined distribution system under similar water quality conditions. As always, if anyone has any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact DHEC’s Bureau of Water.

